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Farewell Miss Andrews! 
We were lucky enough to have Miss Carmen Andrews complete her second 
practicum experience from the University of Wollongong on the Barrunguba class 
for the last three weeks. She planned and implemented some fabulous lessons 
with the class and some highlights are illustrated on the Barranguba page. 
 
Welcome to our new kindergarten children for 2020 and their families! We 
welcomed Lilah, Elke, Archer and Riley for their first transition day at Central Tilba 
School on Wednesday. Thank you to Jasmine who helped Kim to greet the 
parents and organise morning tea and uniforms. 

  
Presentation Night 
Our annual presentation evening will be on Tuesday 17th of December. Ms Low 
and the children have been rehearsing the musical items. Please advise the school 
if your child will not be present on the night, so roles can be adjusted accordingly. 
 
Canberra Excursion 
The Barranguba class is very excited about their excursion this week. Photos will 
be posted onto the school Facebook page. Mr Russack, Nicky, Stuart and myself 
are looking forward to accompanying the children and hope to get at least a little 
sleep! 
Departure on Wednesday morning will be from school at 6:45am or  Narooma 
Tourist Information Centre at 7:00am. 
 
Mia’s Magic! 
We enjoyed Mia’s recital on the violin at our last assembly. You will be pleased to 
hear that Mia came third in the St Cecilia Scholarship on Sunday. She was also 
the youngest competitor. Congratulations Mia! 
 
Taekwondo Display 
The Barranguba final taekwondo lesson is on Friday 6th December. Parents are 
invited to come along to watch the lesson at 9:15 on the school oval. Believe me, it 
is quite special to see. 
 
With your support we continue to do great things! 
 
Tania Hextell (Principal)

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our PBL Focus for this week is:  
Using your manners and waiting 

patiently and calmly. 

Term 4, 2019 
NO KITCHEN OR 
GARDENING  THIS 
WEEK 
 
Wednesday 27th to Friday 
29th 
3-6 Canberra Excursion – 
Don’t forget payments can 
be made in instalments via 
POP on the website 
 

Wednesday 27th 
K12 Cultural Day to 
Bermagui & Cobargo 
 

Thursday 28th 
Kinder Transition 10.15am 
 

DECEMBER 
 
Tuesday 3rd 
Year 6 Full Day High School 
Transition 
 
Friday 6th 
Kinder Transition 10.15am 

 
9:15am Yrs 3-6 Taekwondo 
Demonstration at school 
Parents welcome! 
 
Kitchen Garden  

 
Tuesday 10th 
Barranguba Class 
excursion to NHS Musical 
 
Thursday 12th 
Yrs. 2-6 School Sleep Over 
 
Friday 13th 
Last Kitchen Garden 
P&C Meeting 1:00 
Talent Show Assembly 
2:30 
Reports Home 
 

Tuesday 17th 
Presentation Evening 
5.30pm Tilba ‘big’  Hall 
 

Wednesday 18th 

Water Fun Day 
Last day for students! 

    

CONTACT US ANYTIME  
 

Central Tilba School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
Phone: 4473 7210 
Email: centrtilba-    
p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au  
Website: https://centrtilba-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
Online payments to the 
school can now only be made 
through the school website. 
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Using 
different 3D 
objects ! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Nash 

 

Our 
Radical 
Robot 

Challenge! 
 

This week we completed the ‘Radical 
Robot’s Challenge’ that Tommy from 
Tommy’s Toy Store set us, with Miss 
Andrews guiding us along the way. We were 
tasked with design, mathematical, and 
construction problems that led to our now 

RAD robots keeping an eye on the 
Barranguba classroom. Problem solving, 
persistence and classmate support was the 
name of the game! With all our hard work 
paid off and our grinning smiles, Tommy, 
Miss Andrews and Mrs Hextell couldn’t be 
more proud, and have decided everyone’s a 
winner.  
Well done Barranguba! 

Miss Andrews 
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Monday, 25th November , 2019 
 
 
 

Year 6 Orientation visit to Narooma High School 
Tuesday, 3rd December, 2019 (whole day) 

 
 

Dear Parents of Max, Milo, Riley and Jack,  
 
On Tuesday, 3rd December, 2019, Narooma High School has invited our Year 6 students to the school for 
a whole day visit.  All students are expected to attend. 
 
Parents are asked to drop their child off (or they can catch the High School bus) by 8.45am. The Year 7 
2019 Year Advisor, Carly McMahon will be there to meet them. Students will be engaged in a variety of 
classes, including sport classes so it would be good if they can wear appropriate clothing and footwear. 
 
Students will be expected to take their normal food and drink for the day. 
 
Students will be assisted by peer support students in catching the right bus home or alternatively they 
can make their way by private transport. 
 
Please complete the permission note below and return it before Monday 2nd December.  
 
Tania Hextell, Principal 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

PERMISSION NOTE  
Year 6 Orientation visit to Narooma High School 

Tuesday, 3rd December, 2019 (whole day) 
 

I give permission for my child __________________________________ to attend the Year 6 whole day 
Orientation at Narooma High School on Tuesday, 3rd December, 2019. 
 
I understand that students will be catching the high school bus or arranging private transport to attend 
on the day and return home. 
 
Signed ________________________________ Date __________________ 
 
 



 

 

Happy Birthday 
Bob! 

 
On Wednesday 
Bob turned 10. 

Even though it was 
his birthday, Bob 

thought of 
everyone in the 

Barranguba class 
and brought in 
scrumptious 

cupcakes for all to 
enjoy. Yum! 

Continuing our 3D 
object focus, Miss Elton 
challenged us to create 

our own tiny homes. 
Check them out! 

Year 5 assisted Ms Munn during the 
kindy transition, and were described as 
“angelic”. We look forward to seeing this 

lovely group of students become our 
senior role models next year. The 

remaining Barranguba class were lucky 
to have year 2 join us, while Miss 

Andrews tested out her PE teaching 
skills. Teamwork exercises helped 
strengthen our collaboration and 

resilience in the warm sun. 
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